MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE ROARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWN
OF LAKE LURE,N,C, HELD IN THE TOWN OFFECE TN LAKE LURE,N.C, TUESDAY
OCTOBER 13,1953 AT 7.30 O'CLOCK P, M,

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Lake
Lure ,H,C. held in the Town Office at 7.30 o'cluck P,M, Tuesday Oct, 13,
1953,the following were present:

L.M.Pearson, Jr,, Mayor

5.A.BEudy, Commissioner,

Wm,C.Allison, Commissfoner,

Fred D.Hamrick, Town Attorney,

Chas.R.Yopp,Clerk to the Board.

Also,present were V,T,Salter and J.C.Binder as visiting representatives
from the Civie Club,

The meeting was called to order by the mayor, L.M.Pearson,Jr,ﬁwho welcomed
the visitors,

A letter signed by Mr, C.Roy Smith asking that the Town open a certain
road running off the Holmes Road so that there may be two entrances from
the State Highway into the said Holmes Road was read to the Board., After
some discussion,the clerk was instructed to address Mr, Smith and suggest
that he ascertain jist how much money he might raise to apply on the cost
and to advise that the Town would help some, It was brought out that the
Town will take over and keep road in shape but that the Town has never
actvually constructed any road or street,that no new homes would ever be
built along the proposed road.and that the cost of constructing such road
might run better than $4%00,00,

The Mayor was authorized by the Board to have three (3) copies of maps y
showing the several lots owned by the Town under Commissioners Deeds,
prepared so that prospegtivé purchasers might be shown the properties.
These lots are to be sold at Court House Door,Saturday Nov, 7th,1953,

It was decided to purchase a new truck for the Street Dept. and let the
bresent truck be used for Garbage collection. Mr, 5.A.Budy,Commissioner,
was authorized to secure prices of such truck from three (3) different
concerns and subnit to the Board for their action, '

At a Bpecial Meeting Sept, 17th,the Mayor was authorized to purchase a

pump for the water dept. The Board decided instead to aunthorize that a

new well be dug instead at this time and that the pump would be purchased
at a later date. The well to cost approximately $750.00,

On motion of W.C.Allison,Commissioner, the motion being duly seconded and
and unanimously passed,s charge of $100.00 per annum was fixed for the use
of the Town's Trash Dump by the Community of Chimney Rock. The fee may be
paid in monthly payments of $8,33,

A general discussion among the Board members and the Civie Club representa-
tives regarding the improvewent of the “besth,construction of a bath house
dredging or pumping out of the lake along the bathing beach and other matters
in connection with the development of our Town,was had, No specific action
was taken but Mr, V.T.Salter is to confer with others in an effort to arouse
interest and séntiment of our people to the point that capital will be raised
and improvements and developments be realized,

No further business appearing, the meeting adjourned.
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